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Board Members: Chair, Barbara Luke             Vice-Chair, Evan Slawsom            

                                                    Dennis Simonette             Bob Matthews           Pauline van Betten        

   

Secretary: Lara McAdam, 702-592-1441, LaraTAB.CAC@gmail.com 

  

Town Liaison: Meggan Holzer, 702-455-0341, meggan@clarkcountynv.gov  
 

 

 

I. Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance, Roll Call  

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 pm 

  Barbara Luke and Dallas Simonette were absent.  All other members were present. 

 

II. Public Comment 

None   

 

III. Approval of Minutes for June 1, 2022 

Moved by: Bob Matthews 

Action: Approved with corrections to Section VIII, Item 1 

Vote: 3-0/Unanimous 

   

IV. Approval of Agenda for June 29, 2022 

Moved by: Evan Slawson 

Action:  Approved  

Vote:  3-0/Unanimous 

 

V. Informational Items 

 

1. Receive a report from Las Vegas Valley Water District regarding the current well levels, status of the 

Blue Diamond Water System and other related concerns (for discussion only)  

 

Jordan Bunker reported that the May readings show the North well at a static water level of 21.66 

ft below land surface and the South well at 21.4 ft below land surface.  The service line 

replacement project will begin in August, 2022.  Tyler Byrd of Byrd Underground Construction 

has been contracted by LVVWD to complete the repairs.  The LVVWD is planning on holding 

an open meeting along with Byrd Construction to answer questions and give further details of 

the repair process prior to work beginning.  

 

2. Receive a report from Metro regarding activity and statistics during the past month and other area crime 

concerns (for discussion only)   

 

Sgt. Pickler reported that another horse has been shot at the Cowboy Trail Ranch on Hwy 159.  

Full resources of the LVMPD are in force to apprehend the criminal.   
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3. Receive a report from BLM regarding current and upcoming projects, updates on Red Rock Legacy 

bike trail, information about Red Rock National Conservation Area, and other updates about Public 

Lands in the area (for discussion). 

  

Josh Travers has returned and reported that the final decision on Calico Basin Management Plan 

has been signed and implementation is to begin.  Public comments on Legacy Trail Phase 1 are 

being reviewed and changes being made.  Phase 2 is in the design and planning stage.  Phase 3 

has a current budget of $35 million to design, plan and construct a portion.  It will take 

approximately 9 months to begin.  Phase 4 which will connect all the phases of Legacy Trail with 

a $35 million budget which will include more parking, restrooms and trails.  The BLM continues 

to do much restoration due to off road vehicles abuse and misuse.  There will be Public Meetings 

upcoming to discuss the new Red Rock Business Plan which will address the need for increasing 

entrance fees to the Red Rock Recreation area, administrative costs, and reservation system.  It 

is estimated that 4 million visitors will be expected a year.  On July 12, 2022 there will be a drilling 

rig which will be sampling soil in the overlay.    

 

4. Receive a report from Clark County Administrative Services regarding updates on recent land use 

applications and any other updates from Clark County (for discussion only) 

 

Meggan Holzer reported that there is no definitive timeline for repairs from Southwest Gas at this 

time.  Control Technologies will be having a virtual meeting on July 13 to discuss current discussions 

on the water pumping station. The Dark Skies program that was passed during the last legislature is 

still in process.  The illegal sign on Blue Diamond Road has been removed.  Correction, the Hardy 

Wells water usage reading reported at the last meeting were actually the Arden Pipeline numbers.  

There is no update at this time regarding the landfill.  It is encouraged that if any resident sees an 

issue in need of repair to use the FIXIT Clark County App to report the situation.   

 

VI. Planning & Zoning 

None. 
 

VII. General Business 

None. 
 

VIII.  Comments by the General Public 
 

Audrey Dotson inquired if the clean up being done by NV Energy under the powerlines is to 

continue down Hwy 159.  Josh Travers from BLM responded that BLM requires fire prevention 

clean up to be done by NV Energy.  Audrey also expressed concerns about the amount water being 

used by Clark County Water Reclamation. 

 

IX. Next Meeting Date 

The next meeting will be July 27, 2022 

 

X. Adjournment 

 The meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:23 pm 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 



 
 


